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Swyncombe Parish Council

1 Russell’s Water, Henley-on Thames, Oxon RG9 6ES.  Tel:  01491 641946

                               Email:  swyncombepc@ymail.com Website: www.swyncombe.com 

Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan

Minutes of the Meeting of the Swyncombe Parish Council

 Held at 7.30 pm on Monday 17th March 2014
in the Village Hall at Russell’s Water
Present:

Councillors:

Liz Longley (EL) - Chairman




Julia Wells (JW)



Peter Willis-Fleming (PWF)




Sam Fielden (SF)
Officer:
                 Kristina Tynan (KT)
Members of the Public:                                     3

01/14
Apologies for absence

 John Halls.
02/14 
 Chairman’s Remarks


There were no Chairman’s remarks.

03/14
Minutes of the Swyncombe Parish Council 2/12/2013 and 28/1/2014 to be signed as a correct record 

Resolved: That these minutes are a correct record of this meeting and that they be signed by the Chairman.

04/14
Matters arising from the Minutes/Previous Actions
1. Deep Cleanse for Swyncombe – KT had chased this up and has had a response that they  are continuing with the deep cleanse this year and will let us know a month before they will be coming to this area.

2. Fire Extinguishers/PAT Testing – KT reported that Barry Adby will be doing this on the 18/3/2014.

3. Hedge/Scrub at Church Lane – The cricket club would like the fence to be continued along Church Lane (as far as the oak at the pavilion), remove all the old shrubs/scrub and then plant new shrubs. They will pay for this work to be done. It was noted that the existing hedge is very difficult to manage and it was thought it would be easier to remove the old one and plant new shrubs. The cricket club will arrange the work with Swyncombe Estate, who have stated in principle that they are happy for the above work to be done.
4. Painting of Wall of Cricket Club – PWF has got the materials and will arrange for this to be done when the weather is better by HMP Huntercombe.
05/14
District Councillor Report

Anna Badcock had sent her apologies as she is in hospital. 
06/14
County Councillor Report - To note that the County Council by-election will be held on 27/3/3014.
07/14
Financial Matters: 
1. To receive the Balance of Accounts and Budget Update for 2013/2014

Resolved:  That the following balance of accounts and budget update to 31/1/2013 and the Clerk’s forecast to the 31/3/2013 be accepted.

	Update to 31/1/2014
	
	
	
	

	BUDGET FIGUES
	
	
	2013/2014
	2013/2014
	 
	2014/2015

	Figures are NET
	
	
	Budget
	Actual to date
	Forecast
	Budget

	
	
	
	
	 
	31/01/2014
	 
	 

	INCOME
	
	
	
	            £
	            £
	            £
	£

	SODC Precept 
	
	
	5,150.00
	5,150.00
	5,150.00
	5,201.50

	Cricket Pavilion Rent
	
	
	1,000.00
	1,000.00
	1,000.00
	1,000.00

	Grants 
	
	
	
	 
	940.00
	940.00
	0.00

	SODC Grant due to Tax Base Decrease
	234.14
	234.14
	234.14
	211.00

	
	
	
	
	£6,384.14
	£7,324.14
	£7,324.14
	£6,412.50

	
	
	
	
	 
	 
	 
	 

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Subscriptions (OALC & ORCC)
	
	165.00
	140.89
	140.89
	165.00

	Insurance - SPC
	
	
	173.96
	170.22
	170.22
	170.22

	               - Cricket Club
	
	
	405.91
	397.18
	397.18
	397.18

	Cricket Ground Maintenance
	
	500.00
	500.00
	500.00
	500.00

	SODC Non-Business Rates - Cricket Pavilion
	92.00
	86.38
	86.38
	96.40

	Cricket Ground Rent
	
	
	100.00
	100.00
	100.00
	100.00

	Maintenance (Tree Works)
	
	380.00
	1,320.00
	1,320.00
	400.00

	External Auditors Fees
	
	
	120.00
	100.00
	100.00
	120.00

	Internal Audit
	
	
	110.00
	105.00
	105.00
	110.00

	CLP/Misc
	
	
	
	0.00
	42.29
	42.29
	50.00

	Clerk Salary 
	
	
	1,339.00
	1,071.80
	1,071.80
	1,371.00

	HM Inland Revenue Employers Cont
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00
	100.00

	HM Revenue Employees Contribution
	 
	267.20
	267.20
	0.00

	Postage & Stationery
	
	
	50.00
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Remembrance Day
	
	
	17.50
	17.00
	17.00
	17.00

	Parish Summer Party
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Meeting Hall Rental
	
	
	30.00
	9.00
	25.00
	30.00

	 Paint for Cricket Pavilion
	
	0.00
	102.31
	102.31
	0.00

	Miscellaneous (Contingency) to be earmarked at Yend
	2,800.77
	2,894.87
	2,778.87
	2,785.70

	
	
	
	
	£6,384.14
	£7,324.14
	£7,324.14
	£6,412.50

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT 
	 
	
	
	£0.00
	£0.00
	£0.00
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Firework Fund
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ticket Sales
	
	
	1,200.00
	1,538.20
	1,538.20
	1200

	Fireworks 
	
	
	
	-1,200.00
	-1,200.00
	-1,200.00
	-1200

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT (Underspend or Overspend)
	0.00
	338.20
	338.20
	0.00

	Balance Bfwd
	
	
	484.42
	484.42
	444.42
	822.40

	Balance Cfwd
	
	
	£484.42
	£822.62
	£782.62
	£822.40

	All figures are Net
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	TO BE Earmarked Reserves as at 31/3/2014
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	£
	
	
	

	Pavilion Maintenance
	
	
	500
	
	
	

	War Memorial Repairs
	
	500
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	1000.00
	
	
	


	Bank Balance as at 31/1/2014
	
	
	
	
	

	Current Account
	7139.44
	
	
	
	

	Reserve Account
	525.26
	
	
	
	

	Total Bank Balance
	7664.7
	
	
	
	



2. Budget 2014/2015 update and ratification

Resolved: That the budget for 2014/2015 shown on the previous page be agreed. 
3. To approve the list of Payments 
Resolved: That the list of payment below be agreed.
	Payments to be agreed since the last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Cheque No
	 £ Net
	VAT
	£Gross

	17/03/2014
	K Tynan
	Quarterly Salary
	460
	267.95
	
	267.95

	17/03/2014
	HM Revenue 
	Tax and NI
	461
	66.8
	
	66.8

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	334.75
	0
	334.75



4. To appoint the Internal Auditor the 2013/2014 Audit.

Resolved: That we appoint RJ Symes as our internal auditor for this audit.

5. Internal Review

The main role of the Internal Auditor is to check all the financial and accountable records that the Clerk must keep.  This is done soon after the end of the financial year and involves all the financial transactions and both the legal authority and procedural authority for such transactions for example, the signed minutes of all meetings. Once the Internal Auditor is satisfied with the accounts and records, the Clerk prepares the relatively brief submission to the External Auditor. 


Resolved: That the Council agreed the internal audit review
08/14
Planning Matters 

P14/SO765 – Chapel Cottage –  New two bay garage with log store.

Resolved: To put in a comment of refusal to SODC from Swyncombe Parish Council.

SPC objects to this application on the grounds of over development of site by sure a large building on an extremely small plot with limited access for vehicles and being detrimental to the main building of local significance.


P14/SO625 Thatch Cottage – Removal of existing sheds and replacement of ancillary buildings.

Resolved: to put in a comment of No Strong Views to SODC 

09/14
Community Governance Review – Letter sent by SODC with their recommendations (7/3/2014) – All Councillors have been emailed a copy.
Discussion took place on the proposal to move the houses in Swyncombe to Pishill with Stonor. We consulted the residents concerned on this issue and the general opinion was that they wished to remain in Swyncombe and this was passed onto SODC. However the latest consultation still keeps the same proposal as before. SODC have said that they have consulted the residents themselves. However we note a number of the houses concerned are empty. It was noted that the houses concerned have been in the Swyncombe Parish since the 1950’s. It was agreed that we ask SODC to see a copy of the letter they have sent to residents and to ask who they have consulted.   JW stated that she is concerned that if we lose these 12 houses then the Parish would have less than 200 on the electoral roll and this could affect us being a Parish Council. EL stated that she has had a letter saying that this would not change things at the moment. It was noted that SODC will take note if residents individually tell them that they wish to remain in the Swyncombe Parish.
Resolved: That SPC send a letter re-iterating they wish these houses to remain in Swyncombe Parish.

10/14
Highway Issues SF

SF stated that there has been a lot of activity on road repairs over the last week. He reported that the road by the Five Horseshoe’s could be closed on Thursday for up to day for BT works. The roadworks at Bix for a 30 week period was discussed. It was noted that there will be a lot more traffic through the Parish during this time. Concern was expressed that no traffic will be able to access Henley on the dual carriageway. EL said that she thought they were putting in a contra-flow traffic measure. It was agreed that we look into exactly what the County Council are proposing and 
have now been completed and there was a diversion via Suicide Alley but that the signs kept being moved and OCC had to keep coming out and putting them in the correct position. This led to a lot of confusion.
11/14
Flooding Issues - OCC and SODC have asked for comments on how our parish has been affected.

It was noted that the main road got flooded which led to a degradation in the road surface with some severe potholes. Cookley Green was flooded in two places as the drainage gullies were flooded and this led to a lot of water going into Church Lane. It was noted that there used to cuttings in this location but no cuttings at the moment.
12/14
General Issues EL/JW
1. Litterblitz – This will take place on Saturday 5th April at 10am. SF said that he will lend a trailer for this.
2. Trees – A quote has been received from Nigel Payne to deal with the lime trees on the green.  After discussion it was:
Resolved: That we accept his quote for the works at a cost of cost of £180 for removal and to replace the lime with the ancillary work needed at a cost of £440. It was agreed that we do not tag the trees.

EL to speak to Mr Payne regarding the trees and to ask that the work be done during April.
3. Neighbourhood Plan/Community Led Plan – PWF said that there are two things being talked about; a Community Led Plan and a Cross Parish partnership.   He said it would be easier to get things done.  Peter Green went to a meeting on behalf of SPC on the 7/3/3014 on a meeting called by John Howell on traffic and HGV issues. PWF said a CLP is not realistic because of the size of the parish and the group have found it difficult to find something of enough significance and importance to base a plan on as the problems we have are small and it would not be worth spending energy and money doing a CLP. However it would be worth pursuing looking a Cross-Parish partnership on problems that cross parish boundaries. The top problem is HGV’s and PWF said he would like to look into this in more detail.  After discussion it was:
Resolved: That we do not pursue a Community Led Plan at the moment. That we do not take any further action regarding cross-parish partnership until such time as an evaluation of the joint efforts of neighbouring parishes (actively supported by us) to tackle the HGV problem was possible - which could then lead to considering other issues that could benefit from a collective approach.
PWF said he has spoken to Peter Green who attended the meeting, on traffic issues called by John Howell on the 7th March to which a number of parishes had been invited to. At the meeting 4 groups were formed to look at specific issues:

1. HGV’s and the Weight Limit Area (Peter Green is on this group)

2. Speeding issues.


3. Signage on the M40 and elsewhere.


4. Quality of routes.

There is another meeting scheduled for the 22nd April and a report on this will be given to the next meeting.

SF stated that the Triathlon issue involved many Parishes working together and that this worked well. After discussion it was 

Resolved: That Peter Green represent the Swyncombe Parish view on the HGV group as it was agreed it was in our best interest to have representation at these meeting and that we will now what is happening in our neighbouring parishes.
4. 2014 WWI Commemorations – EL reported that she has attended a meeting on this in Nettlebed.  They now want to have their own service in Nettlebed and do not wish to have a service at Swyncombe War Memorial.  They will however read out all the names of the fallen, including the people from Swyncombe. Their service will at 4pm and all are welcome to attend it. At 18.30 they will have a ticket only event and will have memorabilia on display and they have asked us to publicise it in the Parish News. Swyncombe will be having its own service at the War Memorial on the 3rd August at 10am. There has been discussion about also having an evensong either at the Church or the Village Hall at Russells Water but this has not yet been confirmed. If a road closure is needed for the 3rd August we will need to agree this soon.  

13/14
Correspondence – A list will be circulated prior to the meeting

Correspondence has been dealt with above.
14/14
Date of Next Meeting and other Issues 

12th May for the Annual Parish Meeting and the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council at 7pm in the Cricket Pavilion.


It was noted that the Annual Parish Meeting is a chance for parishioners to come and engage with the Parish Council and it was agreed to advertise this in the Parish News and by Posters.


It was also agreed to provide liquid refreshments as an incentive for parishioners to attend the Annual Parish Meeting and this will be organised by PWF.
15/14
Other Matters for Discussion at the discretion of Chair
Broadband – It was noted that there is a high speed line by the green box but it is not a viable to get to houses as it would be too costly to British Telecom.

Core Strategy – It was agreed to ask Angie Paterson about how this would protect a parish without a CLP or Neighbourhood Plan.
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.05PM
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